Auxiliary General Meeting 18 April, 2012 Minutes

Meeting Opened: 9.05

Attendance Kym McCoskar, lJillian Ross, Suellen Rush, Kerry Barridge, Julie Deacon, Anne Jansen

Apologies Tess Auckland, Heather Briggs
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Moved Kerrie Barridge Seconded Jillian Ross

Correspondence In

Emails
Association: Reminders and Minutes of AGM and March General Meeting from outgoing &
incoming Secretaries
Copy of Supporter’s Groups’ Handbook
Contact details of all office bearers from all Supporters’ Groups
Long sleeved supporter’s shirts order form
Junior School Supporters Group: Email of introduction from
Karen Nightingale Forwarding contact details & request for items into Junior School

‘Connections’ newsletter from Juanita Rayner (Editor)
Lyn Nicholson Seeking help for dance on Auxiliary’s behalf
Anne Bell Dance Flyers & distribution advice to other schools re dance
Kym McCoskar Fundraising Ideas
Sarah Slade 1. Location of meetings
2. ‘Butterfly house’ — Business wanting to promote sale of clothes & jewellery.
Mail
Correspondence Out:
Emails Committee members  Forwarding of Association emails
Anne Bell Dance posters, distribution

Sarah Slade Senior Dance posters & advertising in newsletter (poster & terms &
conditions), School Facebook page, student notices



Committee members April meeting reminder

Treasurer’s Report

Lifeline Bin money will move to Association account, should have gone in this month. Still have
cheques outstanding.

Balances: NAB $1186.55
Association $54,719.71
Total $55, 906.26
Payments yet to be made:
Senior School Dance — Payment to be made to DJ on the night (27 April) - $400
Auxiliary contribution to 2011 guest speaker - $1000.00

Association Report --

Second hand book sales --

General Business
1. Senior School Dance - Friday, 27 April
Mr Sullivan in attendance to discuss dance, he agreed to:

e liaise with teachers re attending dance

e liaise with security guards

e will arrange for groundsmen to erect barricades in outdoor area, bins etc
e will encourage prefects to help

Tess will be at PEC late afternoon — Drinks, lollies, armbands
DJ - Julie to pay on the night

Posters/Advertising — Thanks to Ann Bell for organising fantastic posters and distributing same along
with terms and conditions to a number of schools. Sarah Slade notified about advertising in Link
newsletter Weeks 1 & 2(flyer and t & c), electronic noticeboard, student daily notices, SPS Facebook

page
Cloakroom — Julie to see prefects about helping

Float — Julie to organise for front door & drink sales



Parent Helpers — 7 to date, but anticipate enough parents on the night. Committee suggested that
request for helpers in ‘The LINK’ include specific list of jobs. Thanks to Lyn Nicholson and Ann Bell for
sourcing parent help on Auxiliary’s behalf.

Security — School Security to be utilised, Policeman dad to attend early in the night along with at
least one other parent.

Discussion from meeting about ways to make dance more appealing in future — photo booths, DJ
inititiated games?

Perhaps at the end of year current Yr 11’s could be canvassed for ideas for next year’s dance.

Committee suggested that this year’s dance to be promoted on electronic noticeboard in Week 2.

2. Options for fundraising (as suggested by Kym McCoskar)

* 2nd Hand Uniforms/any used school items could be posted on the web page with contact details of
seller. Strategy to collect money would have to be debated.

* Annual boot sale in Attunga St carpark; complete with bbq etc.
* Web page for selling any item (eg our own version of ebay);
* Professional business services could be advertised also;

* | think the school has loads of equipment which may be underutilised i.e. sewing machines;
professional kitchens; coffee machines - why not have a few evening classes throughout the year.

* |'ve always thought a progressive board games night could be fun. Sort of like the trivia night but
groups playing various board games i.e. pictionary, scrabble, chess, trivia etc. etc. Your team is
dispersed over the various games and you swap places every so often to spice things up.

* Ballroom dancing lessons for the whole family! (Following the popularity of TV dance shows)

Discussion took place concerning above. Difficulty in gaining a core group of support in the way that
other supporter’s groups have (sporting teams/music groups and associated families etc). Kym
offered to find out about ballroom dance coaches/options. It was decided that these options be
revisited in later meetings.

Calender Reminders:

27 April Senior Dance 14 November Meeting/Christmas Lunch
9 May Meeting
13 June Meeting
18 July Meeting
8 August Meeting
12 September Meeting
10 October Meeting

21 October Fashion Parade Meeting Closed: 10.20am









